
Pals Meeting –January 4, 2016 

Meeting called to order at 6:35pm by Chair Cheryl Berggren.   

• Announcements:  
• Lost and Found 

 One gold in color hoop style earring was found prior 
to the start of the meeting 

 One black in color winter style coat was left behind 
at the December Member Meeting  
To claim items please contact Cheryl Berggren 

 Changes to Service Day date, Saturday, May 7th is 
the new date for Service Day, change due to 
conflict of dates. 

 Gall Sewing will be hosting Hope Scarves service 
day on Thursday, January 7th from 11 am to 3 pm 

 AQS Quilt Challenge theme is HATS.  Jill Gallagher 
displayed her quilt, we need at least 7 more quilts 
by March.  Contact Co-Chair Joy Lamphere for 
details. 

 Bus Trip to the Chicago International Quilt Show 
tickets on sale now!  Just $58 and the form 
included in the Newsletter is needed to book your 
seat. 

 Mug Rug Event will be May 2nd…start making those 
“rugs”! 

• Business: 
• Secretary will no longer read the minutes at membership 

meetings; minutes will post on the PALS’ web site 
(palsquiltguild.org) 

• Treasure report:  given by Mary Warden checking 
balance $ 3, 961.88 savings balance $ 10,200.31 

• Marketing:  given by Deb Tilton.  Marketing has a wide 
selection of vintage fabrics.   

• Baby quilts: no report given 
• Voting: 
• Wording changes to By-Laws were proposed to the 

attending members.  Kay Wilton motioned that the 
proposed changes be voted on, Barb H. seconded the 



motion.  Voting was carried out and the proposed 
changes were adopted by the members present. 
 

• General Meeting: 
• Your trunk show: many members displayed quilts made 

from past PALS classes, the following teachers were 
represented last night  
 Kay England 
 Angela Pingel 
 Debbie Maddy 
 Sally Snider 
 Jenny Doan 
 Aniko Fehar 
 Karen Stone 
 Kay Nickols 
 Lara Croford  
 Karen Kay Buckley 
 Jackie Robinson  
 Carol Doake 
 Betty Ferrier 
 Joe Cunningham 

• Door Prizes 
• Special thanks to Jill of Quilted Memory for 
donating a gift certificate for one of the prizes 
• Special thanks to AbbiMay’s for their donation of a 
fabric bundle and tote to the door prizes.  Please 
remember to visit the new brick and mortar location. 

•  Show and Tell 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:03 pm 

Respectfully submitted by  

Penney Ippen, Secretary 

 


